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Each year, we welcome new 
women to the Minnesota Conference 
United Methodist Women’s leader-
ship team who bring a wide array 
of skills, experience and passion to 
our mission. Here, we introduce you 
to our newest members who join us 
as elected officers and appointed 
leadership.

Bukola Oriola—Committee 
on Charter for Racial Justice 
Policies

Bukola is a speaker, author, advo-
cate, and more on the issues of human 
trafficking and domestic violence. 
Bukola was appointed by President 
Obama to the U.S. Advisory Council 
on Human Trafficking in December 
2015. She is also an award-winning 
journalist and a survivor of labor 
trafficking and domestic violence. 

B u k o l a 
depicts her 
ex p e r i e n c e s 
in two books, 
“Imprisoned: 
The Travails 
of a Trafficked 
Victim” and 
“A Living 
Label: An Inspirational Memoir and 
Guide” where she documents her 
journey as a survivor and advo-
cate to inspire other survivors. She 
has dedicated her life to helping 
others by sharing her story, and 
offering practical solutions to ser-
vice providers, clinics, communi-
ty members, and law enforcement 
on how to help victims of human 
trafficking and domestic violence. 
She earned an associate’s degree 
in Mass Communication from the 
Polytechnic Ibadan, Oyo, Nigeria, 
and expects to receive her BA with 

a focus on Community Leadership 
and Diversity from Metropolitan 
State University in 2017. 

Julie Adams—Spiritual Growth 
Coordinator

Julie has been involved with 
United Methodist Women for 16 
years. “It has 
truly been a 
blessing in my 
life,” she says. 
She started in 
a circle, moved 
onto the local 
board, and 
became presi-
dent of her local unit around 2010. 
She has served on the River Valley 
District leadership team’s Committee 
on Nominations, as Vice President 
and Spiritual Growth Coordinator. 
In addition, she holds a part time 
job at her church, which she loves. 
Her hobbies include baking, sewing, 
knitting and reading. She is married 
and has two children: Katherine, 
who is getting married next year 
and Thomas, who is in his first year 
at UW Madison. “I look forward to 
meeting each and every one of the 
United Methodist Women in our 
state!”

Clarice Lien—Resource Manager
Clarice got involved with United 

Methodist Women approximate-
ly 20 years ago.  She is a mem-
ber of Richfield UMC in South 
Minneapolis. She has served as sec-
retary, treasurer and president of her 
local unit. Clarice also has served on 
the Twin Cities District Nominations 
Committee and was the secretary 
of Program Resources.  She is cur-
rently the Methodist Hospital 

Representative 
and serves on 
the Walker 
M e t h o d i s t 
Health Care 
C e n t e r 
A u x i l i a r y 
Board as the 
membersh ip 

secretary. This is her first experience 
as a conference officer. Clarice also 
serves on the Mission u nominating 
committee.

Faye Christensen—Chair, 
Nominations

Faye is a seasoned member of 
United Methodist Women. She has 
held various positions including: 
Education & Interpretation, Social 
Action Coordinator for the NE dis-
trict; president of the North Star dis-
trict; and Commission on the Status 
and Role of Women (COSROW) rep-
resentative to 
the MN United 
M e t h o d i s t 
Women. Faye 
is also the co-
chair of MN 
C O S R O W 
and is one 
of two lay 
delegates to General Conference 
for the MN Annual Conference. 
This role has placed her on the 
Episcopacy committees for both 
MN-Dakotas Annual Conferences 
and the North Central Jurisdictional 
Conference of the UMC.  
Faye lives in Brainerd with her hus-
band, Russell, who is a retired UMC 
minister. “Life is wonderfully busy 
and spirit-filled. I am blessed and 
very grateful.”

Meet Your New Officers
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Virginia “Ginny” Vandervest—
Committee on Nominations 2019

Retired from hospital nursing 
after 46 years, Ginny’s “hobby job” 
is cutting toe nails for seniors at 

the Hastings 
Senior Center 
and several 
other senior 
living areas. 
She and her 
husband of 
49.5 years have 
two adult sons 

and two grandsons. She has served 
in many offices of United Methodist 
Women locally and at the district 
and conference levels for about 30 
years.  Ginny loves to crochet, knit 
and sew and read. She volunteers 
at several places and loves to travel 
to Denver to see her grandsons. She 
is planning a trip with her sister to 
England in September for a Wesley 
experience and will be singing with 
her church choir.

Jennifer L. Hipple—
Communications Coordinator

Jennifer lives in Minneapolis and 
attends Hennepin Avenue United 
Methodist Church where she served 
as chair of Hennepin’s United 
Methodist Women for five years 
before being “allowed” to retire. 
This is her first role at the confer-
ence level. Jennifer is a communica-
tions consultant and freelance writer 
whose career has spanned corpo-
rate and employee communications, 
skills development training, public 
relations and 
video pro-
duction. She 
earned her BA 
in organiza-
tional commu-
nications from 
A u g s b u r g 

College. Jennifer also works with 
private clients to write or copyedit 
their books. She is a granddaughter 
and daughter of United Methodist 
Women and the proud auntie of 
Alexa and Evie. 

 
Melinda Kohrt—Conference 
Membership Nurture & Outreach  

Prior to her current role, Melinda 
served as dean for Mission u, assis-

tant dean, 
and Mission 
u Discovery 
room helper. 
Her home 
church is 
Minne tonka 
U n i t e d 
M e t h o d i s t 

Church where she is co-leader of the 
United Methodist Women’s steer-
ing committee. Originally from 
Florida, Melinda has taught high 
school math, and in Minnesota, was 
a coordinator of community senior 
programs. Now retired, she enjoys 
traveling, camping, crafting, and 
spending time with her grandchil-
dren in Minnesota and Wisconsin. 
“United Methodist Women are an 
amazing group of women,” she says. 
“They are stepping up to God’s call, 
and I am happy to be among their 
number. I hope to meet many of 
you in the process, and find ways to 
bring others into our local units.”

 
Teri Arnold—Conference 
Treasurer

Teri and her husband of 48 years, 
live in St. Charles during the spring, 
summer and fall and in Green Valley, 
AZ in the winter. They have been 
members of the St. Charles UMC 
since 1969. Teri is retired from the 
Mayo Clinic where she worked as 
a Computer Analyst Programmer. 
Her husband is a retired secondary 

mathematics 
teacher. They 
parented four 
children who 
are all married 
and have eight 
grandchildren 
ages 4-23. Teri 
and her hus-
band love to travel both for fun and 
for mission. “We also enjoy spend-
ing time with our family. We have 
been very blessed,” she says. Her 
experience with United Methodist 
Women includes 43 years active in 
her local unit. She also has served 
as a River Valley District Officer 
for the past nine years; four years 
as secretary, one year as Education 
& Interpretation mission coordina-
tor and four years as treasurer. “I 
have enjoyed my United Methodist 
Women experiences and look for-
ward to serving you as part of our 
UMW Conference team.”

Becky Coleman—Registrar, 
Mission u

Mission u was the place where 
“concepts of mission” truly expand-
ed for Becky, who is now the reg-

istrar for 
Mission u. For 
nearly 25 sum-
mers, she has 
participated in 
mission stud-
ies, learning 
more about the 
Bible and its 

teachings, other cultures and social 
issues. Participation in Mission u 
has changed her life, her under-
standing of prayer and relationship 
with God, and she is excited to be 
the first contact for others who will 
experience Mission u.

Officers con’t. on page 7
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We’ve made some changes to 
Mission u 2017!  We’re moving the 
event from St. John’s to the Kelly 
Inn in St. Cloud. And, we’re chang-
ing to a weekend schedule which 
we hope will allow more women to 
attend. Mission u 2017 takes place 
July 14-16 and Mission u Too (a 
one-day event) will be held August 
5 at Coon Rapids United Methodist 
Church and will include a full day 
children’s program.

Mission u begins at noon on 
Friday, July 14, and closes at 3:30 
p.m. Sunday, July 16. It will be a 
busy weekend covering three differ-
ent studies.

Spiritual Growth Study—Living 
in a Covenant Community (every-
one takes): Covenants are found 
throughout the Bible. Our study 
examines major covenants and what 
they reveal about God’s charac-
ter and eternal love for us. You’ll 
enhance your understanding of 
how God works with us, in us and 
through us. The study leaders will be 
Cindy Saufferer, National Director 
and Rev. Dan Dick of the Wisconsin 
Conference.

Geographical Study—Missionary 
Conferences of the United 
Methodist Church in the United 
States: This study tells the story 
of the Alaska United Methodist 
Conference, Red Bird Mission 
Conference, and the Oklahoma 
Indian Conference. You will learn 
the history of how each confer-
ence was founded and how they 
add to the richness of the United 
Methodist connection in the United 

States. Study leaders will be Rev. 
Lyndy Zabel, Minnesota Conference 
and Lois Burkhart, retired United 
Methodist pastor.

Social Action Study—Climate 
Justice: This is a continuation of 
last year’s study to deepen your 
understanding and awareness of cli-
mate change and its impact on God’s 
Creation. This continues to be a 
relevant study in this time of uncer-
tainty of the future of environmental 
protection. Laura Pfeffer, Wisconsin 
Conference United Methodist 
Women President is the study leader.

Mission u Too will be a one - day 
program and those attending will 
get an overview of one or two of the 
current studies. The day will start at 
9 a.m. (registration) and conclude at 
3:30 p.m.

We are encouraging working 
women and anyone else who feels 
they cannot attend the three -day 
program to consider Mission u Too. 
Please bring your children or grand-
children with you to this fun day. 
Children ages 5-12 will join every-
one for worship and then spend the 
rest of the day in learning activities.

Children/Youth study—Joined 
and Held Together: A Children’s 
study on Missionary Conferences.    
The study will dive deep into the 
wealth of ministry, history and 
diversity of the Alaska United 
Methodist Conference, Oklahoma 
Indian Conference and Red Bird 
Mission Conference. Children will 
learn what it means to be people 
of faith from interaction with the 
people who care for them. Through 

discussion, activities and games 
children will experience the power 
of connectivity. Beth Holland will 
be the study leader.

More information will arrive in the 
April edition of Fresh Connection!

Mission u and Mission 
u Too Scholarships

Did you know you can get assis-
tance to pay for Mission u and 
Mission u Too?  The Minnesota 
Conference of United Methodist 
Women has some funding available 
to provide scholarships to those who 
are interested. Conference scholar-
ships are available for up to the full 
amount of the per person rate. 

The application deadline is 
Monday, May 15. Contact the assis-
tant Mission u registrar, Dawn 
Bushnell, at astregmnmissionu@
gmail.com or 763-755-0845 for an 
application. 
We also encourage our local units 
and churches to offer scholarship 
assistance to encourage women (or 
pastors) to attend.

Mission u and Mission u, Too! 
EDUCATE TO TRANSFORM

Need a Calendar 
Cover? 
If you have one of the four-year 
United Methodist Women calendars 
and would like a plastic protective 
cover for it please contact Ginny 
Vandervest. The national office 
is supplying them free of charge 
(as the calendars were meant to 
have a cover). Call Ginny at (651)-
437-7614 or vvanderves@gmail.
com. Anyone who purchased the 
calendar can get the cover.
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Emma Norton Services Scholarships Available 
   Each year Emma Norton Services scholarships are 
awarded to deserving women who are enrolled in semi-
nary. Now is the time to apply or share with someone 
who may be interested.

What is the amount of the scholarship? The amount 
of each scholarship depends on the money available and 
the number of applicants who qualify. Typically, the 
scholarships range between $500-$1,000.

Who is eligible to apply for an Emma Norton 
Scholarship? Women with college degrees and United 
Methodist backgrounds who are currently enrolled in 
a course of study for full -time Christian vocations 

are eligible to apply for Emma Norton Scholarships. 
Scholarships are given annually and previous applicants 
and recipients are eligible to apply again.

How does one apply for a scholarship? To receive an 
application, contact Linda Brinster, Chair, Emma Norton 
Designated Fund Committee of MN Conference, United 
Methodist Women: presnsumw@gmail.com: 40994 Co 
Hwy 56, Frazee, MN.  56544. Home phone (218) 334 
5054, Cell: (218) 841-0504. Two letters of reference are 
required. Application forms will be sent after March 10. 
The deadline is on or before June 15, 2017.

myUMW – Individual 
Membership Log 

   New this year is the myUMW 
membership log, which will help 
improve the way National United 
Methodist Women can reach indi-
vidual members and help customize 
each member’s experience. Emails 
are not shared and you can choose 
what type of information you are 
interested in receiving.  Go to the 
unitedmethodistwomen.org website 
and click on the blue box titled 
“myUMW – Members”.  You can 
also print a membership card. Do it 
today!

Born in Missouri and growing 
up in Arkansas, she has lived in  
Minneapolis for 40 years. She and 
her husband, Johnny Jones, have two 
adult sons. Becky graduated from 
Hendrix College and has a profes-
sional degree in journalism from the 
University of Iowa. She has worked 
for community newspapers and, for 
the past 15 years, has worked as a 
church secretary at several churches.

She has served as the Minnesota 
Conference United Methodist 
Women’s Communications 
Coordinator and most recently was 
president of the Twin Cities District. 

Sophia 
Mahowald—
MN&O 
Officer 
Update 
Processor

Sophia is an 
active mem-
ber of the 

Coon Rapids United Methodist 
Women. She has also served on their 
Missions committee. She works full 
time as a Recruiting Manager for 
Kelly Scientific Resources.

Shelley Knoblauch—MN&O 
Label Order Processor

Shelley attends Minnetonka 
United Methodist Church. She works 
full time and attends school part 

time. She has 
a 15-year-
old daughter 
and enjoys 
spending time 
with her sis-
ter, niece and 
nephew. “We 
always have 

fun together!” she says. Shelley 
grew up in Iowa but also spent 
time in Minnesota and Colorado. “I 
recently found out one of my grand-
mothers was also a part of United 
Methodist Women way back when,” 
she says. “I’m looking forward to 
learning more about all that United 
Methodist Women does locally and 
around the world.”

Officers con’t. from page 5
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EMMA NORTON ANNUAL DINNER 
AND SILENT AUCTION

Monday, April 10
5:30 p.m.

Minneapolis Marriot Northwest 
7025 Northland Drive North, Brooklyn Park, MN 55428

Mark your calendar for another inspiring (and fun!) Emma Norton Annual Dinner and Silent Auction! This 
year’s event takes place Monday, April 10. Get ready for a terrific program featuring Bishop Ough and 
Yvette Richards, past president of United Methodist Women National. You’ll hear how this national United 
Methodist Women’s mission is impacting the lives of women as they work to create a new chapter in their 
lives. You’ll see old friends and meet some new ones. We packed the room last year and are ready to do it 
again! 

Early bird registration before March 20 is $35.00 per person, $500 per table of 8. 
After March 20, the per person cost is $50.00. Final registration is March 31. 

You can register at: https://2017annualdinner.eventbrite.com
 

Questions to: Becky Boland at Emma Norton Residence (651) 224-1329.

Bon Appétit


